Do Not Pass Over the **Educators Newsletter**

Written by Mary Fegter RN and Hiliary O'Neill RN



MARY'S CURRENT ROLE since 2022 is a Clinical Practice Coordinator for Common Spirit Health. Mary's office is located in Kearney. Nebraska at CHI Health Good Samaritan Hospital. Mary has been a registered nurse for 36 years, she has worked as a float nurse, manager of transport team and float pool. She is married and has twin girls. Hobbies include scrapbooking, watching movies, reading and being outdoors.

Hiliary is a Clinical Educator for Common Spirit Health. Hiliary's office is located in Kearney, Nebraska at CHI Health Good Samaritan Hospital. Hiliary has been a nurse for 26 years with 22 years focused on the Acute Pediatric population. Hiliary was born and raised near Kearney. She is married with four children and six

grandchildren.

Do you ever feel bombarded with information at your facility? Do you have time to read all your newsletters? Having trouble deciding what can and cannot wait until later to read? One source of important information that should be" top of the list" to read is from the Education Department. If your facility lacks an Educational Newsletter, here are some valuable information and pointers to build and place in your own education newsletter.

At our facility, educators were sending out information in emails weekly if not daily to staff. The educators huddled and felt that a monthly newsletter would benefit nursing staff, save time, get important information to staff in a timely manner and be produced

easily. As educators, we first asked ourselves what information did we send to nurses on a routine basis and what should be included in the newsletter that would be beneficial to all nursing staff?

One thing that we found is that staff are unsure of their resources. Our facility has a centralized education department. The education department has Program Coordinators, and each facility has bedside educators. The educators decided to highlight staff within the education department and explain what each individual's responsibilities are in the department. Once staff in the education department were introduced, we focused on facility resources: Quality Improvement, Risk Management, and Infection Control. The introduction sections were used to educate nurses on escalating concerns and answer questions the nurses may have.

A second item in the newsletter included product rollout and process change alerts. The information provided was on frequent variances in products and occasional process changes. The educators were able to put it into a monthly educational column. The new product and process change information allowed staff to follow the appropriate outlined details of new product usage and process changes. Educators were able to announce in person education with vendors and could attach QR codes with increased information from the vendor on a product. The information about the new products or process

changes was a great way for staff to reference if questions arose.

Nurses were often unaware of educational opportunities, conferences availability, and continuing education. Nurses have the ability to further their education, maintain various certifications and acquire education credit on the units that are free or at minimal charge. The education opportunities listed were both in person and as webinars. The education department's Program Coordinator publishes these opportunities every month. The educators took the information and posted it in a column called Upcoming Educational Opportunities.

Patient quality information is always important to keep "top of mind" for our nursing staff. Educators provided the nursing staff with up-to-date quality reports including hospital acquired conditions: Central Line-Associated

Bloodstream Infections, Catheter-Associated Urinary Tract Infections, Health Acquired Pressure Injuries, and Hospital Acquired Clostridium Difficile Colitis. Educators also provided information on bedside medication scanning rates, stroke care dashboard, critical results reporting, Alaris basic infusion reporting, and Safety Tool of the Month. Nurses were able to see how the facility was performing and where improvements could be made. The quality information allowed staff to hold each other responsible for these outcomes. If outcomes were poor, educators knew that there was opportunity to educate on specific units that were showing low scores. Utmost, celebrations and congratulations were relayed when performing well on quality initiatives.

Finally, our education newsletter offered education in a fun way. Each month we focused on a health issue. Issues such as falls, sepsis,

medication safety, and self-care to name a few. Each month a word search, crossword puzzle, word find, emoji game, or unscramble the word game relating to that month's topic were added to the newsletter. Nurses enjoyed these fun but educational activities as well.

The first publication had great results with over 174 nurses viewing the edition. These results told the educators the educational newsletter was beneficial and to keep moving forward. Staff have reached out and commented that they enjoy the information given them. Nurses can also keep the editions in their files for referencing and informing other staff members.

An educational newsletter can be beneficial to staff and educators. Important information that pertains to nursing duties, product rollouts, finding resources, educational opportunities and a little fun is a win-win for all. 🥐

Positive Image of Nursing Recognition Breakfast

The Omaha Mutual Interest Group recognized 132 RNs from Region 4 on Saturday April 27, 2024 at the Scott Conference Center in Omaha Nebraska. Congratulations to these nurses!!



Victoria Nelson, Annie Schacht, Allyson Ullrich, Tony Tran, Jennifer Staats, Morgan Swanda, Mary Metzger, Audrey Dasher, Amber Wakerley, Kimberly Phillips, Jamie Ehrhardt, Becky Lehn, Andrea Bakenhus, Laura Hoesing, Shannon Naprstek, Katie Olson, Jacki Sedlak, Madelynn Caruso, Anne Murphy, Mikala Deuel, Allison Salisbury, Frank Cerezo, Sue Matthews, Tina Cisar, Amanda Jancouskas, Marissa Stoklasa, Maggie Jones, Faustina Jones, Erin Barnes, Cassandra Grima, Alicia Schmidt, Hannah Rau, Katie Green, Linda Cummings, Alli Koley, Haley Malenke, Jen Palmer, Jordan Stockwell, Lisa LaCrosse, Lindsay Cleaver, Jessica Craft, Kayla Neeson, Debra Gartin, Brandon Baxa, Bethany Morrison, Kallie Hannam, Elizabeth Bronson, Kelsey Wright, Katie Zuerlein, Whitney Brunswick, Ashley Blatchford, Julie Newill, Juanita Copeland, Haley Cornelius, Kara Jenson, Katelyn Anderson, Elizabeth Kawamoto, Darin Einspahr, Alex Everitt, Abby Vipond, Leah Butler, Casey Frost, Sarah Bergman, Meghan Potthoff, Chelsea Hamzhie, Whit Palmer, Denika Whitlow, Kara Aldana, Diane Rakestraw, Jamie Ehrhardt, Emily Hilton, Anna Carroll, Josie Kopal, Patrick Kean, Jacob Dingman, Alisha Reese, Gloria A. Kokes, Caitlin Weeks,, Paige Koch, Marian Aduako-Appiah, Heather Thompson, Michal Bodlak, Regan Marquiss, Amy Brasel, Mandy Ruffin, Morgan Schulz, Celeste Mech, Jordyn Stangl, Judy Polito, Dana Buresh, Jodi Miller, Mary Seger Barker, Michelle Linbo, Kyah Tuttle, Deborah Brester, Alexandra Moore, Kealy Schreiber, Maryann Diggins, Regina Young, Dawn Ryan, Jennifer Schmidt, Jennifer Preheim, Tomoko Bissaillon, Nancy Bernard, Susan Harding, Maricris Murante, Noice Lee Yumul, Megan Skryja, Kaitlyn King, Juliana Jeffries, Melissa Bees, Kathy Thompson, Tracy Ozzello, Tyler Raygor, Jennifer Dobey, Amanda Bedel, Robyn Hays, Laura Jones, Ciera Krzyzanowski, Christina Vejnovich, Kasey Harper, Madison Ortlieb, Norrie Ragland, Jordan Ruskamp, DeAnna Crossley, Elizabeth Winkelbauer, Bree-ann Hermosillo, Katherine Pedersen, Amari Ware, Elisha McDunn, Nicole Olson, Stephanie Leonard, Alyssa Albright